
 
May 2, 2025 

 

The Honorable Tom Cole     The Honorable Rosa DeLauro 

Chairman       Ranking Member 

House Committee on Appropriations   House Committee on Appropriations 

Washington, D.C. 20515     Washington, D.C. 20515 

 

Dear Chairman Cole and Ranking Member DeLauro, 

 

I am requesting funding for Bauer Hockley Stormwater Detention Basin community project 

funding for the Harris County Flood Control District in fiscal year 2026. The entity to receive 

funding for this project is located at 9900 Northwest Freeway Houston, TX 77092. 

 

The project will provide flood risk reduction to residential and commercial structures. Once 

completed, the Bauer Hockley Basin will reduce flood risks and provide storage capacity 

exceeding 750 acre-feet. 

 

I certify that I have no financial interest in this project, and neither does anyone in my immediate 

family. The project has a federal nexus because the detention basins are planned to receive 

inflows of stormwater where constructed plunge pools with native wetland vegetation will 

function to treat and clean the stormwater. The pools will settle out solids while the native 

vegetation will provide habitat for aquatic species that filter and clean stormwater. 

 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Morgan Luttrell  

Member of Congress 

 


